NEW MEXICO

OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

AZTEC, NEW MEXICO

P el ssosevveed

120 East Chaco
January 10, 1957

elly Oil Company
426
Farmington, New Mexico

Att: Mr. P. E. Cosper
Dear Mr. Cosper:

Reference is made to your letter of December 26, 1956 applying for
tentative approval for a dual completion on your #10-C Jicarilla well
located in the 3Wi Section 22-25N-5W and to the application for
Administrative Approval to duslly complete the same well filed by
your Tulsa office. We are sending a copy of this letter to Mr. Porter,
director of the Commission, recommending that the dual completion

be approved; however we note that in the application filed by your
Tulsa office they neglected to show that a side door chcoke was

to be installed above the production packer., It was my understanding
from your letter and from my conversation with you that this side door
choke was installed.

We also note that you refer to the sand reservolr in the Lewls as

the "lewis Sands". At the present time the Amerada Petroleum Company
is referring to this reservoir in the immediate area of your well as
the "La Ventana Sandstone®. It has also been referred to by El Paso
Natural Gas Company and others as the "“Chacra Sandstone'. It is
hoped that nomenclature for this formation will be resolved in the
near future, but until it is resolved we prefer to refer to it as

the "Chaera Sandetone®,

Yours very truly

Emery C. Arnold
Supervisor, District #3
ECA:iks

ces Mr. A, L. Porter
0CC, Santa Fe, N.M.
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